Dear Loudoun Supervisors,

We have a comprehensive plan in this county.  It is time to stick to the plan and stop considering upzoning the transition area until we have solved some of the major issues the citizens of this county are facing.  Last fall, the citizens from all over Loudoun County made it very clear that they did not support the proposed changes to the Transition Area.   Our reasons were very clear:

1. Our Transportation system is in a crisis.  We have overcrowded roads and not enough funding to provide relief anytime soon.
2. Our Loudoun County Schools are overburdened.
3. Our tax bills are increasing every year.
You, our Board of Supervisors, listened to the citizens and voted no on the Dulles South CPAM.  We thank you for that, but we are angry that here you are just a few months later, your Planning Commission recommending a CPAM to convert another section of the Transition Area to suburban.  Why are you and the Planning Commission wasting your time, our time and countless tax dollars considering another CPAM in the Transition Area?  Do you think that there is a housing shortage?  Can we continue to add homes without adequate schools?  Can we continue to add homes without a plan and funding in place to provide an adequate transportation system for existing residents?  The facts are:
1. There are 36,000 thousand homes approved to be built through previously approved re-zonings, as soon as there is a need, and many more that can be built by right.

2. Loudoun County Schools needs to build 18 schools between 2008 and 2012 just to meet our existing needs and the needs of the homes that have been approved but not yet built.

3. State lawmakers have yet to come up with a funding solution to solve the transportation crisis in Northern Virginia.

We, citizens of Loudoun County, challenge you to stop spending your time and our tax dollars on developers' plans to constantly up-zone Loudoun County. Supporters of the re-zonings tell us these homes won't be built for decades and try to convince us that by that time, all our current transportation, school and tax problems will be solved.  If you believe that is really true than we challenge you to wait.  What is the hurry?  Prove to us that we are solving our county's current issues.  Wait until we are closer to a true need for more housing.  Wait until we have built the schools we need for our children.  Wait until the widening of roads is completed, and rail stretches to Loudoun.  Wait until we have stabilized our tax bills.  Wait until you have found a way to meet these challenges that affect the quality of life of the citizens that you represent today.

Please make the responsible choice for the citizens of Loudoun County and vote no on the CPAM for the Ridgewater Park project. 

Kathy Worek

South Riding resident
